
From: Councillor Alex Porter <cllr.alex.porter@gmail.com>  
Sent: 04 July 2022 09:50 
To: Nina Underwood <nunderwood@tendringdc.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: Road naming decision - New development - Land at Turpins Farm, off Elm Tree Avenue, 
Kirby-le-Soken, Essex 

 

Hi 

 

 

I confirm that I am making the following executive decision:- 

 To formally name the new roads under construction at the development site – Land at 

Turpins Farm, off Elm Tree Avenue, Kirby-le-Soken, Essex as follows:-  

“Rowan Way”, “Aspen Close”, “Cherry Avenue”, “Hazel Avenue”, “Jasmine Close”, 

“Blackthorn Avenue”, “Bracken Way” and “Samphire Way”.  The reason to support these 

chosen road names is as follows:- 

These are all types of Tree Species, some of which are found locally and some that will 

remain within the development site.  In view of this, it is felt that the suggested names would 

follow a theme and be very much in keeping with the area, in particular the site for 

development. 

I understand that a consultation with the relevant Ward Members that serve the Kirby-le-

Soken & Hamford Ward has taken place and all members are in agreement. 

  

Kind regards  

 

Alex Porter LLB LLM 

 


